
LACD Special Board Meeting, Sunday, April 9, 2023 
 
Special meeting is called in order at Conference Calls on Sunday, April 
9th at seven o’clock. The attendants were Roy Lopaty, Ron Gough, Bob 
Bergan, Kathleen Seymour, Richard Ramborger, Roberto Puente, Helen 
Diamond, Mark Quinones, and Gardy Rodgers. 
  
Roy stated that the Bingo License is good for 3 years.  First Bingo game 
will be held on Saturday, April 29th.  The admission will be charged for a 
non-member paying $3 and the member to pay $2 at the door.  Roberto will 
publish the flyer via Facebook and website on the internet.   
 
Roy informed that Josh Tozeski is not the LACD Board member at this 
point in time.  LACD has the basketball teams this year.  Josh has to be 
neutral while he is the FAAD President.  
  
Richard and Kathleen discussed some issues related to basketball games 
and dining.   Bob claimed that the money collection has not been 
completed yet.   Richard claimed that he didn’t know about the women 
basketball teams participating in the tournament.  However, these players 
paid the tournament fees out of their pockets.  Richard considers those 
players and coaches (Women Basketball teams) are, automatically, the 
members of LACD.  And Richard will catch up with those individuals on the 
Men's Basketball team to pay their dues.  
   
There will be the Board meeting on Sunday evening, April 30th at 
Conference Calls.  The General meeting will be held in G.L.A.D. auditorium 
on Saturday, May 20th.  
  

Submitted by, 
            

                                                           Secretary Ron Gough 
 


